

IN PROGRESS

- A-frames: ADA Advisory Committee representatives met with SELC to discuss the A-frames guideline and proposal to policy (HOOP) change. A subcommittee within the ADA Advisory Committee was identified for the continued discussions with the Dean of Students for implementation and execution.
- 2. UTEP Online Map: ADA Advisory Committee members met with Facilities Services and Marketing and Communications to discuss incorporating ADA-accessible routes on the online UTEP map. A work order was created to schedule the project into the department's workloads.
- 3. Crosswalks on campus: Concerns for pedestrian safety on campus by Wiggins Way in front of the UGLC and Sunbowl Drive by Schuster Garage and Kelly Hall were conveyed to Chief Walsh. It was suggested to have a follow-up meeting with UTEP PD, Facilities Services, and Parking to discuss further as Sun Bowl is a TxDOT auxiliary road and not UTEP iurisdiction.

COMPLETED

- Graduate School: In moving to the Administration Building, their office size decreased, posing concerns about ADA accessibility. Facilities Services and several ADA Advisory Committee members walked through the office spaces. ADA accessibility is compliant; however, one hallway is tight in space. Alternate meeting rooms are available in the building if needed.
- 2. Miner Hall: Miners Hall hosts the Osher Lifelong Learning Institute, which is senior citizen-based learning. It was reported that seniors have difficulties with the doors. Facilities Services adjusted the doors.
- 3. Terrain: A student in an electric wheelchair reported concerns with the terrain going towards the Bookstore. A walk-through was conducted with the student, and alternate routes were discussed. The sidewalk by Centennial Museum has a slight curve/slope in the driveway area that is being assessed by Facilities Services for possible improvement.

COMPLETED CON'T.

- 4. Memorial Gym: Concerns about only one door being unlocked during the day and ADA parking on the side of the building. It was indicated that this is for security reasons, as all entries cannot be monitored, and there have been reports of transients entering the building. It was determined that this will remain closed for safety concerns. Temporary signs are in place.
- **5. Sun Bowl Garage Elevators:** The elevator repair is complete. In addition, a cooling system was added to help with overheating and burnout during the summer months.
- **6. Miner Canyon Elevator:** The only elevator in the building was repaired and is now working.

PROACTIVE ACTIONS

- 1. Open Meetings:
 - Last open meeting 2/14/2024
 - Next open meeting 9/11/2024
- **2. Campus Walk-throughs:** Walk-throughs are conducted with Facilities Services as needed to address reported concerns.